
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the ASDV Shareholder Committee
held on Wednesday, 23rd October, 2019 at ES1 - Westfields, Middlewich 

Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ

PRESENT

Councillor S Carter (Chairman)
Councillor M Goldsmith (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors S Handley, S Pochin and L Smetham

Officers
Frank Jordan, Executive Director Place
Alex Thompson, Director of Finance and Customer Services
Asif Ibrahim, Head of Legal Services
Paul Mountford, Executive Democratic Services Officer
Vicki Godfrey, Business Delivery Manager

9 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Councillor S Pochin declared a non-pecuniary interest as a former Director 
of Engine of the North and the Skills and Growth Company.

Councillor L Smetham declared a non-pecuniary interest as a former 
Director of Orbitas.

The Head of Legal Services reminded the Committee of the highly 
sensitive nature of the matters under consideration and the need for all 
comments to be confined to the meeting or raised through proper 
channels.

10 EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC 

RESOLVED

That the press and public be excluded from the meeting during 
consideration of the following item pursuant to Section 100(A)4 of the 
Local Government Act 1972 on the grounds that it involves the likely 
disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraphs 3 and 4 of Part 
1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972 and the public 
interest would not be served in publishing the information.

11 ASDV CHANGE PROGRAMME REVIEW 

The Committee resumed its consideration of a draft Cabinet report relating 
to Civicance which was due to be considered by Cabinet on 5th November 
2019. The Committee had deferred consideration of the draft report at its 
previous meeting so that the Non-Executive Directors and Managing 



Director of Civicance could be invited to attend to discuss the matter. The 
following attended:

Councillor Stewart Gardiner – Chairman
Ian Bunn – Managing Director

David Malcolm, Acting Head of Planning, was also in attendance.

At the conclusion of the discussion, the Chairman thanked the Civicance 
representatives who then left the meeting. The Committee then considered 
the matter further.

RESOLVED

That Cabinet be recommended to approve:

1. the decommissioning of services from Civicance and the direct delivery 
of those services by the Council;

2. that the positive benefits of Civicance operating as a commercial 
company be shared with the Council, so that the learning can be built 
into the Brighter Future programme; and

3. that a review of the performance of the service be conducted 12 
months after the transfer of services.

The meeting commenced at 2.40 pm and concluded at 4.08 pm

Councillor S Carter (Chairman)


